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Sharon Craig

From: Iles, Peter <Peter.Iles@lancashire.gov.uk>

Sent: 04 November 2015 13:20

To: planning

Cc: Archaeology

Subject: Planning Application 3/2015/0759 - Land off Mill Lane, Gisburn

Dear Sir or Madam, 
 
Planning Application 3/2015/0759 - Land off Mill Lane, Gisburn BB7 4LN; Revisions to 
House siting, design and access road under approval 3/2015/0167 
SD 8247448935 
 
FAO S Kilmartin 
 
Thank you for your consultation on the above planning application. A farmstead known as Coppy 
Lathe originally stood at the southern end of this site (OS 1:10,560 mapping sheet Yorkshire 166, 
published 1853 and surveyed 1849-50).  This site has, however long been lost and modern aerial 
photography and mapping show no trace of any structures.  As this part of the site appears to be 
excluded from the development in any case, we do not consider that any formal archaeological 
works are necessary.   
 
Yours faithfully,  
 
Peter Iles 
Specialist Advisor (Archaeology) 
 
Lancashire County Council, Development Management, PO Box 100, County Hall, Preston, PR1 0LD.  t. 01772 
531550  e. peter.iles@lancashire.gov.uk 

 

Please note that the information provided [in this email/letter] is supplied as technical advice from 
the Lancashire County Archaeology Service only.  It does not replace formal consultation with or 
the approval of the relevant Local Planning Authority. In particular it should be noted that the 
Service cannot and does not provide a formal approval of a written scheme of investigation or an 
archaeological report required as part of a planning condition.  Such approvals and the 
subsequent discharge of the planning condition can only be provided upon formal application to 
the Local Planning Authority. 
 

 
 
Thinking about adoption? Get in touch and we'll support you all the way.  

******************** 

This e-mail contains information intended for the addressee only. 

It may be confidential and may be the subject of legal and/or professional privilege.  

If you are not the addressee you are not authorised to disseminate, distribute, copy or use this e-mail or any attachment to it. 

The content may be personal or contain personal opinions and unless specifically stated or followed up in writing, the content cannot be taken to form a 
contract or to be an expression of the County Council's position. 

Lancashire County Council reserves the right to monitor all incoming and outgoing email. 
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Lancashire County Council has taken reasonable steps to ensure that outgoing communications do not contain malicious software and it is your responsibility 
to carry out any checks on this email before accepting the email and opening attachments. 


